
Meeting set to explain Lake
Christopher thinning project
To  combat  potential  public  outcry  when  the  50-acre  Lake
Christopher  fuels  reduction  project  starts  this  summer,
officials have scheduled an outreach meeting for Feb. 16 at
6pm at Lake Tahoe Airport in council chambers.

South Lake Tahoe firefighters plans to use hand crews and low-
impact equipment, including a helicopter, around the Trout and
Cold creek meadows. The project is slated for the first three
weeks of June from 7am-6pm.

One foot path between Martin Avenue and Golden Bear Trail may
be temporarily closed.

The goal of the Lake Christopher project is to reduce the risk
of catastrophic wildfire by thinning overcrowded forest stands
within South Lake Tahoe.

The helicopter will be used to assist in transporting cut
material from the treatment area to the processing area. Small
trees and slash will be chipped and transported to the landing
for removal for use in biomass energy generation facilities,
while sawlogs will be removed and delivered to log processing
facilities.

The project is a collaborative partnership between South Lake
Tahoe,  Lake  Tahoe  Community  College,  California  Tahoe
Conservancy and the South Tahoe Public Utility District.

The cost of the project is approximately $174,000 and is being
paid for by a grant from the U.S. Forest Service.

For more information, contact Ray Zachau at (530) 542.6166.
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